May 23, 2024

Crook Counfty
Crook County APR 23 2024
Community Development Department
Planning Division Commumity Deveiopiment

300 NE 3" Street, Room 12
Prineville, OR 97754

RE: Dollar General Store on Juniper Canyon Road

My husband and | moved to Eastern Oregon in 2005, from Scappoose, OR. We
built our retirement home in Ironwood Estates. A place where we could see the
stars at night without city lights. My husband passed away in May of 2021 and |
choose to stay here, as | love the small town and country living of Prineville.

I wish to inform you, who are about to make a decision that will affect the
community | live in. Would you want a Dollar General with-in sight of your home?
Well, | DON'T. Juniper Canyon Road is a very busy street and this store would
make it busier and more dangerous for the ones living up Juniper Canyon, and
especially for the boats & trailers that use the road throughout the year.

Think carefully about how many people you will affect in making the wrong
decision. PEOPLE WHO LIVE HERE & PEOPLE WHO COME TO VISIT OUR TOWN
OF PRINEVILLE & PRINEVILLE RESEVOIR!

Hoping & Praying you make the right decision.
The right decision is: DON'T ALLOW A DOLLAR GENERAL ON JUNIPER CANYON RD.

Carol Tompkins

9799 S.E. Ridgeview Rd.
Prineville, OR 97754
541-990-7493

( WO/ %577%/ W



